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Comments: I have been a climber for 10 years, climbing is an important part of the human experience and

community. Climbing has taught me how tot exist with nature and respecting the land. Prohibiting the use of bolts

will only become a safety issue. Prohibiting bolts is only a regression after decades of climbing history and

progression towards safety and accessibility.  Access fund has said it perfectly as below. Restricting the

establishment of new routes to "existing climbing opportunities" on non-Wilderness lands is unenforceable and

will create confusion amongst land managers and climbers. Non-Wilderness climbing management policy should

maintain opportunities for new anchors unless and until analyses determine climbing should be restricted to

protect cultural and natural resources.


